Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Please send me:
· Information on any reviews carried out and any procurement procedures, processes and systems and any changes and improvements you have put in place to ensure best value is achieved for all goods and services since the launch of the National Procurement Strategy for Local Government in July 2014.
The authority updated its Contract Procedure Rules (CPRs) which cover procedures and processes in June 2015.  These can be located as section 4G of the Leicester City Council constitution:

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/our-constitution/
New internal forms have been created to accurately capture requirements and ensure essential activities are considered to reduce potential risk.  Implementation of the Due North e-tendering system for all procurement exercises (rather than specific exercises in July 2014) is now in place.  This ensures a structured approach to all procurement exercises.  In addition, considerable work has taken place on updating the authority’s Contract Database to increase scope of contract management throughout the authority.  The authority has also revised some of its internal guidance and templates.

· Information on the effectiveness and any savings achieved as a result of the reviews carried out and changes implemented as detailed in the above bullet point, including in which specific areas and departments, the amounts saved in figures and as a percentage of overall budget, since the launch of the National Procurement Strategy for Local Government in July 2014.
No review of the changes highlighted in the previous point has been made therefore; this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
· Information on the number of full and part-time employees you have in procurement roles now, and the number of full and part-time employees that were in procurement roles on 1 July 2014.
	 
	Full Time
	Part Time

	2014
	20
	1

	2016
	23
	2


· Information on any fraud incidents relating to council employees, council services and services procured externally that have come to light since the launch of the National Procurement Strategy for Local Government in July 2014.

Nil.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

